
1/14/20  

Wallace Elementary PTO Meeting –  

Members Present: Brittany Hogue, Morgan Halverson, Joy Palmer, Lindsey Robertson, Angela 
Duster, Jamie Lewton, Sara Maule, Jess Keeling, Suzie Pearson, Dana Zahn, Jackie Johnson, 
Amber Dakan, Morgan Mescher  

Meeting Start:  

6:45 pm  

Welcome and Introduction:  

Introduced ourselves and shared why we do or don’t like snow.  

President’s Report:  

• Annual all district PTO meeting- February 11th @ 6:30pm Beaver Creek Elementary  

• Purple party - Cancelled do to lack of volunteers for steering committees.  

Principal’s Report:  

• Suzie- Lockout do to potential threat at Camp Dodge gave us an opportunity to go over 
our policies. Can’t have phones or apple watches. Outside information coming in that could 
cause concern and confusion. Alarming do to the fact a parent could be heard through an 
apple watch across the room which put those kids and teacher at risk. Giving us more steps 
to take in the future. There is a difference between lockdown and lockout.  

• Joy - Author visit- Ordered 35 of each 3 titles- Sell the books as people come in for 
$10. He will sign at the end one book per person. Morgan to provide change. Check from 
Broken Arrow to go to our PTO.  

Secretary’s Report:  

• Reviewed December minutes. Brittany motion to approve, Lindsay seconds.  

Treasurer’s Report:  

• Reviewed Treasurer Report for December.  



• Suzie has worked on bids for shelves & bins for library along with movable shelving- The 
estimate is $150,000. Need to come up with a phase plan. High School/Middle  

School would take our old shelving. First phase by the end of the school year. Have it 
in place before next school year begins.  

Old Business:  

• Teacher Grant Program-Reviewed All Grants and we have decided to fund them all.  

New Business:  

• No new business  

Committee Reports:  

• Fundraising – email to the parents out about schedule. Kickoff assembly 22nd. Event on 
January 31st.  

• Hospitality – Continue to Celebrate Staff birthdays with a $5 Starbucks card - In 
mailboxes the first of the month. Will plan to do Valentine's Day Treats. Starting to think 
about conference dinners. Feb 27th will be catered and March 3rd potluck  

• 5th Grade Celebration and memory books- Celebration at Sleepy Hallow. Memory books- 
are meeting today to look at ones from the past. Talk with Janet for past composite.  

• Book Fair- All teachers from Wallace and JELA were given $200 in scholastic dollars to 
spend for their classrooms from the proceeds of the fall fair. The spring fair will run from 
Feb. 24 (set up) - Mar. 4 (tear down). I am meeting with Joy to try to solution for how to 
provide a mini-outlet of the fair down in the JELA area this week. Volunteer sign ups will go 
out in early February. Proceeds from the spring fair will go to Lisa for the library.  

Open Forum for Questions:  

Gaga pit on the mulch wont be a good place..need to look at grass area, might change the 
size we will order. We have found commercial tether ball poles. Working on buying them over 
the next months.  

Meeting Adjourned:  



Lindsey Robertson moved to adjourn, Angela Duster seconded. Adjourned at 7:47 pm  


